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Dr. Carl Djerassi 
Keynote Address: The Pill: Birth and Survival 
 
Dr. Elizabeth Watkins 
How The Pill Became a Lifestyle Drug: The Pharmaceutical Industry and Birth 
Control Since 1960 
 
In the years since the first birth control pill was approved by the US Food 
and Drug Administration, many other contraceptives have come onto the 
market, including IUDs, sponges, implants, skin patches, vagina rings, and 
scores of variations on the oral delivery method. But how innovative were 
these new developments? The first part of this talk argues that there have 
been no significant breakthroughs in contraceptive technology since the pill 
and looks to the pharmaceutical industry for some of the reasons why. It 
then explores roads not taken in moving truly novel methods from the 
laboratory to the medicine cabinet. The second part of the talk investigates 
the marketing of oral contraceptives in the 1990s and 2000s. While birth 
control continues to be a basic healthcare need for women of reproductive 
age (indeed, contraceptives are part of the World Health Organization's 
Model List of Essential Medicines), pharmaceutical companies have shifted to 
promoting new brands of oral contraceptives as "lifestyle drugs," 
medications to treat less-serious conditions, such as acne and premenstrual 
dysphoric disorder. In recent years, marketing decisions, rather than 
scientific innovations, have guided the development and positioning of next-
generation contraceptive products. The talk concludes with a discussion of 
the cultural, political, and economic implications of this pharmaceutical 
industry tactic. 
 
Dr. Lara Marks 
'Panacea or Poisoned Chalice? A History of the Contraceptive Pill' 
 
It is now fifty years since the pill received its first approval as an oral 
contraceptive. In that time the pill has continued to be viewed as an icon 
of the sexual revolution of 1960s, generating interesting questions about 
its impact on society and the degree to which it liberated women and men. 
Heralded as a catalyst for the sexual revolution and the solution to global 
population in the 1960s, the pill was one of society's first 'life-style' or 
'designer' drugs of the twentieth century. This paper explores the intense 
debates about the risks and benefits of the pill since its first 
introduction, and how it has changed over the last half century. Central to 
this will be an examination of the implications the pill has had for women's 
health, overall trends in education and employment as well as attitudes to 
contraception as a whole. It will also highlight the contrasting experiences 
of the pill across the world. 



 
 
Dr. Denyse Baillargeon 
La pilule et le Québec dans les années 1960 : faut-il parler de révolution 
contraceptive? 
 
L’arrivée de la pilule anticonceptionnelle sur le marché au début des années 
1960 a souvent été assimilée à une véritable révolution pour les femmes. Au 
Québec, le refus du Vatican d’approuver cette méthode de planification des 
naissances a aussi été rendu responsable du fort déclin de la pratique 
religieuse après la sortie de l’encyclique Humane Vitae. Cette communication 
veut revoir ces deux idées reçues en considérant les pratiques 
contraceptives et religieuses des femmes avant 1968 et la condamnation 
papale. À la lumière de travaux récents sur l’histoire de la fécondité 
québécoise et des mouvements d’Action catholique, elle veut montrer que le 
terrain pour une reprise en main, par les femmes, de leur fécondité, avait 
été préparé de longue date et que la virulence des débats sociaux provoqués 
par le refus de l’Église d’assouplir sa doctrine témoigne précisément d’un 
état d’esprit qui couvait depuis fort longtemps. 
 
 
Dr. Louise Belanger-Hardy 
The Law and the Pill: An Overview  
 
The introduction of the contraceptive pill some 50 years ago has had a 
tremendous social and health impact on the lives of Canadian women. 
Unsurprisingly, repercussions have also been felt in the Canadian legal 
sphere.  Indeed, many areas of law touch upon the prescription and use of 
oral contraception. These include tort law, contract law, administrative 
law, product liability and, professional responsibility. This paper focuses 
on three topics related to law and the pill. First, we consider the 
liability of manufacturers towards women who have suffered harm after taking 
the pill. Questions raised in this context include the extent of 
manufacturers’ duty to warn, the learned intermediary rule, and issues of 
standard of care and factual causation. The second topic under consideration 
is consent. More specifically, we look at consent and mature minors where 
notions of capacity to consent, and the role of parents and health 
professionals arise. Finally, we consider the issue of refusal to prescribe 
the pill (doctors), or fill a prescription (pharmacists). In this context, 
we comment on various aspects of the regulatory regime for health 
professions including standards of care, withdrawal of care and discipline. 
 
Dr. Catherine Megill 
 
Dr. Janet Dollin 
 
Your Pill Choice: A Family Physician’s Perspective on Choice and Safety of 
Hormonal Contraception in 2011 and Beyond 



 
How can individuals approach choosing the right method of hormonal 
contraception for themselves, faced with population-based statistics about 
risks and side effects? This presentation introduces the effects and side 
effects of the individual hormones implicated in the Pill (estrogen, 
progestin and androgen) as well as summary studies looking at the risks and 
dangers associated with various products in the context of other life risks. 
The patient dialogue must be informative and respectful of a woman’s needs, 
ability and access. Societies vary in the role played by each member of the 
contracepting couple, and history is constantly reshaping this. The ultimate 
decision must maximize benefit, minimize risk, and take into consideration 
personal individual need. Future direction for couples’ choices will be 
touched on, including what is “in the wings” for hormonal contraception for 
men. 
 
 
Justine McNulty 
Determining the Accessibility of plan B® in Ontario: 
What Does a Pharmacist’s Knowledge About and Attitudes towards Emergency 
Contraception Have to Do with It? 
  
Abstract: 
Research reveals that despite the deregulation of plan B® (emergency 
contraceptive pill) in May of 2008, reasonable access to the drug remains a 
cause for concern.  The aim of this study was to investigate whether or not 
a pharmacist’s knowledge about and attitude towards plan B® has an effect on 
his or her distribution practices.  In addition, this study examined whether 
or not the accessibility of plan B® is compromised by demographic variables 
such as age, gender and location.  Twenty eight men and 30 women 
participated, completing two unique surveys each designed exclusively for 
the purposes of this study.  Square analyses revealed that distribution 
practices do not differ across age, gender, geographic location, city 
population or number of additional pharmacies situated in the same town or 
city as the pharmacy that was surveyed.  While logistic regression analyses 
revealed that greater knowledge of plan B®’s regulation showed a marginally 
significant relationship to carrying the product over the counter, 
additional logistic regression tests indicated no significant relationships 
between knowledge regarding the function and use of plan B® and a 
pharmacist’s distribution practices.  Although overall attitude towards plan 
B® was only marginally significantly related to distribution practices,  
logistic regressions performed on each item of the attitude scale revealed a 
strong significant negative relationship between carrying plan B® over the 
counter and the belief that it is unnecessary for women to have an advance 
supply of emergency contraception.  Although significant results were 
minimal, the findings discussed in this thesis highlight gaps in Ontario’s 
commitment to women’s reproductive rights that need to be addressed using a 
justice perspective in order to ensure reasonable access to plan B® is 
actualized. 



Sandeep Prasad 
Agathe Gramet-Kedzior 
Access to ECP and anti-choice myths in Canada 
 
Misinformation and personal beliefs play a key role in limiting access to 
sexual and reproductive services in general and to emergency contraceptive 
pills specifically. Not only are pharmacists’ own personal beliefs blocking 
women’s access to ECP but anti-choice myths disseminated on the Internet are 
providing inaccurate information to women. These barriers are further 
compounded for vulnerable groups of women, such as those living in rural or 
isolated areas, youth, and Aboriginal women. A parallel situation of 
misinformation and personal beliefs creating barriers to access exists for 
both ECP and abortion services. The links between these two situations will 
be explored. 

 


